ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Wrotham Close

Westerham Avenue

off Liverpool Street

Salford

3rd August, 2004 

Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.

       “ 

 ended: 8.45 p.m. 

PRESENT:

Roy Marsh 


–
in the Chair




Councillor Clague




K. Derbyshire

–
Salix Court Tenants’ Association




Ann Cosgrove

–
Nursery Street Tenants’ & Residents’ Association




Eve Sandler 


–
Representing Hazel Blears M.P.




Gill Grady


– 
South Clarendon Community Action Group




B. Roberts


–
Brydon Close Tenants’ Association




B. Wright


– 
Seedley & Langworthy/LHARA Club

A. Stevenson

} 
Southgate Area Residents’ Association

A. Marsh


}

Lorraine Thomas

}
New Barracks TMC

Elaine Sands


}

Leslie Holmes

}

Mike Scantlebury

}

Joyce Fitzpatrick

}
Resident

Jonathan Dale
 
}

Les Willis


}

Laura Rynhart

}
SALI

Meral Mercan-Darby
}

Rachel Ross


}
St. Clements & St. Ignatius Church

Diane Fawcett (Observer)
}

Heather Butler

– 
Salford Advertiser

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Malcolm Sykes


- 
Area Co-ordinator

Tony Walsh



-
SRB 5 Team

Daniel Mulvihill


- 
Salford Youth Service

Claire Edwards


- 
Corporate Services Directorate



ACTION

16.


APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Dobbs, Hepworth, Salmon, Slater and Warmisham, and Sgt. Andy Brown, Jim Doyle, Sophie Murray, Ordsall Community Arts, Karen Richardson, Ross Spanner, Liz Tapner, Barry Whitmarsh and Monica Wilson.

· The current pattern of Community Committee meetings to be revised in order to ensure that a meeting does not take place during Council Recess in the future.


Neighbourhood Manager/Claire Edwards

17.
ACTION SHEET

The Action Sheet arising from the meeting held on 15th June, 2004, was agreed as a correct record.




18.

(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)(i)

(ii)

(iii)


MATTERS ARISING
Action Point 3 – Appointment of Budget Sub-Group

· Clarification to be sought from the Neighbourhood Manager regarding issues around membership of the Budget Sub-Group.

· Community Committee members to be informed of the dates of future meetings of the Budget Sub-Group, together with details of the deadlines by which grant application forms would need to be submitted.

Action Point 10 – Framework for Improvement of Ordsall

The Area Co-ordinator reported that a revised draft of the above document was to be submitted to the next meeting of the Ordsall Development and Services Working Group, to be held on 8th September, 2004.

· Progress report to be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

Action Point 12 – Langworthy Update

Reference was made to the SRB 5 programme and information was requested as to how much of the original plan had been completed, how much work was still to be carried out, the timescales involved and whether the objectives that had been set at the beginning of the programme would be met.

· ‘SRB 5 Programme - Progress Report’ to be included on the agenda for the next meeting.

Action Point 12 – Maintenance Issues
The Area Co-ordinator reported that the City Council had recently resolved to enter into negotiations with Capita regarding the formation of a joint venture company with the Development Services Directorate.

· Progress to be reported to the Community Committee as appropriate.

Pavements
Concerns were expressed regarding incidents involving small areas of damaged paving stones having been replaced with tarmac, which had adversely affected the appearance of some of the pavements in the area.

· The relevant officers within the Development Services Directorate to be advised of the above concerns.

Trees

Reference was made to (a) pavements in the area having been damaged by tree roots, and (b) a number of residents who were experiencing problems due to trees that were located close to their  properties having grown too big.

· The Environmental Services Directorate to be advised of the above problems.


Budget Sub-Group/

Neighbourhood Manager

Neighbourhood Manager

Area Co-ordinator

Tony Walsh/

Ilona Snow-Miller

Area Co-ordinator

Area Co-ordinator

Area Co-ordinator

19.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP – MEETING HELD ON 30TH JULY, 2004
· The recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group arising from the above meeting were endorsed.

· Discussion to take place with the Neighbourhood Manager regarding (i) the need to ensure that information regarding the devolved budget was circulated as widely as possible around the area in order to encourage applications from a variety of community groups, (ii) how applications from community groups involving elderly people could be encouraged, and (iii) the need to ensure that the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group in relation to the allocation of funding were influenced by the priorities identified within the Community Action Plan.


Noted

Budget Sub-Group/

Neighbourhood Manager

20.
INCREASE IN DEVOLVED BUDGET

The Area Co-ordinator reported that, following the City Council’s decision to increase the devolved budget, the sum of £43,376 had been allocated to the Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee area for this financial year.




21.
UPDATE ON NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT

The Area Co-ordinator provided an update in relation to Neighbourhood Management and indicated that more detailed information would be available in the near future.




22.
ARCHITECTURE WEEK AT SALFORD LADS AND GIRLS CLUB
Leslie Holmes gave a presentation regarding an exhibition, entitled ‘From Baden Powell to Morrissey’ – a project involving young people from Salford Lads’ and Girls’ Club and Ordsall Youth Centre, that had taken place from 18th to 27th June, 2004, to celebrate a century of Salford Lads’ Club.

· Leslie Holmes was thanked for an interesting and informative presentation.




23.
SALFORD LOCAL LINK.  HOW WELL IS IT WORKING?
This item had been withdrawn from the agenda.




24.
CAN THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BE RUN BETTER?
Committee Members were requested to complete evaluation sheets in respect of this evening’s meeting.

· Feedback to be provided at the next meeting.


Neighbourhood Manager

25.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE
· New Barracks TMC Centenary Celebration – to be held on Sunday 29th August, 2004, at Regent Square Park, from 2.00 p.m. until 5.00 p.m.

· Ordsall Hall – Sky Television had recently filmed at the Hall as part of the ‘Most Haunted’ series – to be screened during December, 2004.

· Ordsall Hall – National Heritage Weekend will be taking place from 10th to 14th September, 2004.

· Salford Youth Service - Talk the Walk (A Residential Reviewed), May, 2004.

· Making It Better in Seedley and Langworthy.


26.


BRYDON CLOSE TENANTS’ ASSOCIATION – FAMILY FUN DAY – 10TH AUGUST, 2004

Barry Roberts enquired as to whether it would be possible to borrow items/equipment from other community groups to assist with the above event.

It was suggested that the sum of £200 be allocated to Brydon Close Tenants’ Association towards the cost of the Family Fun Day, and this suggestion was supported by Committee members.

· The sum of £200 from the devolved budget to be allocated to Brydon Close Tennants’ Association towards the cost of the above event, and arrangements be made for the Tenants’ Association to receive this funding as soon as possible.


Claire Edwards

27.


TRANSPORT TO FUTURE MEETINGS
The Chairman reported that Community Transport had agreed to provide a minibus to collect local residents from various pick-up points around the area and transport them to future meetings of the Community Committee.

· Information to be circulated with the agenda for the next meeting.


Neighbourhood Manager/Claire Edwards

28.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Tuesday 5th October, 2004.
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